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St Peter’s C.E. Primary School, Turncroft Rd., DARWEN. Lancashire. BB3 2BW

Tel: 01254 701299   
E-mail: office@stpetersdarwen.blackburn.sch.uk
Website: www.stpeterscep.co.uk
20th March 2020

Dear Parent
As you will be aware by now, the government have announced that all schools will close today for the foreseeable future.  

This is particularly upsetting for our Year 6 children who will be leaving St Peter’s and beginning a new journey at high school, hopefully in September.  We are proud of what they have all achieved at our school and have faith that they will continue to grow and develop into wonderful teenagers.  The staff are also sad that they cannot celebrate Year 6 successes as usual at the end of their time here at St Peter’s.  We hope to invite them back when schools re-open to enjoy a ‘leaving party’.

In the meantime school is open between 8:50am and 3:30pm to children whose families fall in to certain categories.  Unfortunately we will have to adhere very highly to the government guidelines on this while we work with a skeleton staff to protect our own employees.  There is an on-line form to complete on our website for any parent believing themselves to fall in to ‘key worker’ category.  These will then be assessed before your child has access to school provision.

Individual letters regarding free school meals have been sent out today to eligible families on our register.  Letters have also been sent to parent/carers of children who fall in to specific categories entitling them to school provision during the closure.
Teachers have worked very hard this week to provide some packs of work which have been sent home with children who have attended this week.  Please use our school website to access further learning resources which will be regularly updated.  All children have been sent a QR code and details to log-in to an on-line portal called ‘Seesaw’.  If there are any problems regarding access to ‘Seesaw’, please contact school via email or telephone.

Communication will continue to be through our text service and website which we will endeavour to keep updated.  Please make sure that school has your up to date phone number.

These are very troubling times for everyone and I would urge people to both look after their own families, but also those vulnerable people in our community who will feel isolated and alone.
To have faith is to be sure of the things we hope for, to be certain of the things we cannot see – Hebrews Ch 11 V3

Yours sincerely

Mrs V Weddle

Headteacher
